Please ask for:

Mike Knowles

Direct Line:

01795 417125

Fax:

01795 417477

H4.1/MJK

E-mail:

mikeknowles@swale.gov.uk

Our Ref: Your Ref:

Date:

11 October 2010

Dear Sir/Madam

Proposed Extension to Residents' Parking Scheme Between Canute Road and The Mall, Faversham

You may recall that I wrote to you back in July with regard to proposals to extend the existing Residents Parking Scheme to include the area between Canute Road and The Mall, in Faversham.

This letter followed the Joint Transportation Board meeting on 14th June, when the results of the consultation with residents were presented, and it was recommended that officers proceed with proposals to extend the Scheme area to include Edith Road, Belmont Road, Kingsnorth Road and Canute Road.

However, prior to the Joint Transportation Board meeting on 6th September, a petition was received containing signatures representing 86 properties in the area, 78 of those properties objecting to the proposals and 8 supporting.

Although this petition missed the deadline for submitting a formal report to the Joint Transportation Board, it was verbally reported at the meeting and it was agreed that a full report would be submitted at the next meeting in December, so that Members can make a recommendation as to whether the proposals to extend the Scheme are progressed or abandoned.

I will write to you again to provide an update following this meeting, and for your information on the reverse of this letter I have provided details of the feedback received during the consultation, and from the petition.

Yours faithfully

Mike Knowles Engineer